NETHERWOOD PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION October 2011

From the Board

Treasurer's Report

The beginning balance as of September 1 was \$1945.85. After receiving \$20 in dues with no expenses the current Balance as of Sept 30 is \$1965.85.

The NPNA Board will have a lunch meeting on Sunday, Oct. 16, 12:30PM at David Broudy's residence, 1719 Notre Dame to discuss Neighborhood Watch and how to be a block captain. If you are interested call David Broudy (265-5591) or Peter Burton (255-4377) or email: netherwoodpark@gmail.com.

Attend the 11th Annual Veterans Day Parade on Friday, Nov. 11, 2011 at 9:00AM. Starts at Bullhead Park and moves by the Veterans Hospital onto Gibson and Louisiana and north to the NM Veterans Memorial Park.

City Redistricting Proposal may affect our City Council District by moving District 3 to the West Side and our district will be absorbed by City Council Districts 2 or 6 or 7. Send comments to the Redistricting Committee at: http://www.cabq.gov/council/current-projects-and-studies/2010-redistricting-committee/contact.ormchavez@cabq.gov.

On October 18 at 7:30 PM, the Netherwood Park Book Club meets to discuss Angry Housewives Eating Bon Bons by Lorna Landvik. Call Adeline at 268-0434 if you are interested. A lovely book about friendship

Albuquerque Baroque Players concert: Sat. Nov. 5 7:30, Fellowship Christian Reformed Church 4800 Indian School Rd. Call 400-9385

Netherwood Park Yesterdays

Did the three teachers-Ada Cutler, Alcinda Morrow and Martha Taylor- really build a house with a corner common to their three properties? This house is more legend than fact. In 1891, M.P. Stramm, a local fruit wholesaler, starts the Terrace Addition Improvement Company with several other business leaders. Each pledges to build a house in the area. Stramm names the streets after trees-Cedar, Elm, and Oak (near Presbyterian Hospital today) and starts to build his house. He digs a well for water and nearby farmers protest and throw rocks at him. His other backers abandon the project and Stramm puts off his plans for several years until the water problem can be solved. Our three teachers dreamt of a house but probably faced the same problem. By 1899 all of them left Albuquerque-Morrow for California, Taylor for Arizona, and Cutler for Denver-while still holding the rights to their land. If you know something about the history of our neighborhood, please call me, John Vittal, at 266-0882. I would especially like to hear again from the gentleman whose grandfather designed the Monte Vista Fire Station

CRIME REPORT

In late August and again in September a bike was stolen from the backyard of a residence near 1700 Richmond.

During August and September four cars were broken into and a scooter stolen on the west side of the Indian Plaza Apts. The Apt. manager saw two men stealing tires from a car parked in the same area.

On Sept. 24 near the 1700 block of Stanford there was a residential burglary, it was the 3rd burglary in four months.

On Oct. 5 the US Postal Inspector notified a neighbor near the 1800 block of Stanford concerning mail stolen from his residence about Sept. 29 when several suspects were apprehended. Due to the large amount of stolen mail found others in the neighborhood may have been affected by the theft.

After reporting a crime or suspicious activity to APD (242-COPS), please also contact either your block captain and/or Carol Renfro 260-0627 or any other board member.

CLASSIFIEDS

Home Renovations: designed and supervised by Blythe Camenson: I pay attention to every detail Call 450-7448 for free estimate (5/11)

Call 450-7448 for free estimate (5/11)

Babysitting Before or after school for grade

School kids-Indian Plaza Apts References

Call: 489-3786, Susie French

Reliable Handyman, References. Plumbing Electirc, Painting, Drywall.Call Rudy 506-3370

Luminarias: \$7.50/doz to support Albuquerque Youth Symphony. Order by Oct 30th.

Call Ivan Aidun 265-4792(if you bought last yr

AYS will contact you)

Protection 1 Security Solutions 505-307-8869 or 2994-5400 ext 62423

(9-11)

ARMED RESPONSE TEAM. home

alarms. Call Dan at 907-2507 (8/11)

Opening for violin students. Available

as musician or companion to the elderly

Call Carol: 268-0906 (9/11)

HS student. Hard worker: yardwork, cleaning, painting. Netherwood area

preferred. Call: 268-1627 (9/11)

To place a free ad in the newsletter for six months: call Carol Renfro at 260-0627.

NPNA Board of Directors (For contact info www.netherwoodpark.org)

Comments/Ideas/Problems: e-mail: netherwoodpark@gmail.com)

David Broudy (President)265-5591 Bill Marietta (Vice-President) Susan Hagemann Alon Carter

Karl Schwerin (Treasurer) Carol Renfro (Secretary) Peter Burton Cliff McNary

NPNA Membership Form 2011

Name	Renewal(\$10)New(\$10)
Address	Email Address

Please drop off or mail form and check to Karl Schwerin(2305 Cutler NE) Printed courtesy of Turpin & Associates. Thank you, James! Thank you, Laurel!